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Trenching/Duct Bank Installation. To match the current carrying capacity of the proposed Project’s 

overhead single-circuit 115-kV subtransmission line, the underground system would require the 

installation of a single cable for each phase of the 115-kV lines. Each underground cable would utilize 

cross-linked polyethylene, stranded-dielectric copper with 3,000 kcmil. Cables would be installed in a 

buried concrete-encased duct bank system. Each duct bank would be designed to hold six conduits (two 

conduits wide by three conduits deep), where three would be filled and three would be spares. The duct 

banks would be approximately two feet wide and five feet deep. The total excavation footprint for the 

duct bank would be approximately 4 feet wide by 5.5 feet deep over the length of the 0.6-mile segment 

(minus those areas where vaults would be located). Total excavated material for the 0.6-mile segment 

associated with duct bank construction 

would amount to approximately 2,500 

cubic yards. Conduit installation would 

proceed at a rate of approximately 200 to 

225 feet per day. Figure D-6 provides an 

illustration of a typical subtransmission 

duct bank. 

During construction, road closures and 

detours would be required as trenching 

crosses existing roadways, including 

Baxter Road, Pintail Way, and Lantana 

Way. During non-work hours, any open 

trench would be covered by either 

heavy-duty plywood (in non-traffic areas) 

or steel plates (in roadways).  

A permanent access road along the 

underground segment would not be 

required; however, unencumbered 

access to the underground structures 

and the duct bank route must be 

readily available to SCE crews at all 

times. Therefore, restrictions would be 

in place limiting the placement of any 

structures or permanent or deep-

rooted vegetation along the ROW to ensure that future access for regular maintenance and emergency 

repairs is not impeded. If necessary, SCE would implement methods, such as the installation of turfblock 

or other permeable pavers, in certain areas to allow SCE crews to drive along the ROW without causing 

substantial damage to the grass. Use of the recreational trail and greenbelt area in the vicinity of construction 

activities may also be restricted to ensure public safety. 

Vault Installation. Cable splice vaults would be installed at regular intervals below grade (i.e., below the 

ground surface) along the 0.6-mile underground alignment for this alternative. These vaults would house 

equipment and splices for the underground circuits. Because there is a practical limit to the length of cable 

that can be pulled in one section, vaults generally would be located a maximum of every 750 feet to allow 

splicing of the cable ends. In addition, due to the requirements for cable pulling to the steel riser poles, 

Figure D-6. Typical Subtransmission Duct Bank 




